
1991 Town meeting 
 
The 1991 town meeting (postponed from March 12) was held at the Eureka Town Hall 

March 19.  Dick Lee was elected moderator.  The minutes of the 1990 were approved as 
read. 
 
Treasurer report was read by Gary Schultz.  Gary had made up a detailed report he 

handed out. He explained that aids are being eliminated and this will show in the 1992 
taxes. The legislature and the governor are working on a balanced budget and no one 
knows at this time what the decision will be. 
 

There was no old business.  Lee Topp pointed out that we should include the Northfield 
paper for our legal ads as well as the Lakeville Time s and the Farmington Independent.  
This matter was left up to the board. 
 

Cheryl then presented the budget for 1992.  How the board arrived at these figures 
presented.  Ambulance costs were explained.  Also fire protection Lakeville increased 15 
½ % for a 2 year contract.  11 calls for Lakeville 7 for Farmington, Ken Miller brought 
up that fires that do not have a permit should be paid by the arsonist. 

 
The airport was next and there was a long discussion.  Ray brought up excess water and 
sewage problems that an airport would bring.  Mary had attended hearings and found a 
lot of opposition at all hearings.  It was pointed out a decision would be made this year as 

to site selection. 
 
Cheryl then presented income figures for this 1992 budget,  If aid are eliminated mone 
would have to be made up bytaxes.  Budget $143,800.  Dietz made a motion seconded by 

Clark Smith to accept the budget as presented. 
 
Since ther was no further business Gary Gunderson made a motion to adjourn seconded 
by 

 
Hilman Leine 

Clerk 
 

 Election  139 votes 
Lee Topp   118 
Steve Helken  100 
Clark Smith    21 

Gary Schulz  132 
 
 Airport 
124 opposed 

 14 favored 
    1 blank 
 



787 voters registered 1991 
 
There was some discussion of blacktopping.  Lee quoted figures to show costs would be 

too high for consideration. 


